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MEMO TO: Mr. R. P, Fletcher 

SUBJECT ; Modifications of the Exchange 

We have recently discussed with you two modifications in  the controls of the 
Exchange; 

1. A word count of zero is to be interpreted as 218 words. 

2. A'blow-down" signal i o  to be provided by a suitable inter-
pretation of the existing Disconnect signal. 

? 

The first change is t o  correct a condition, which you brought to  our attention, 
whereby it would ba poesible by a programming error to tie up the Exchange 
permanently, With the presrent interpretation of a zero word count a a  ''no 
worde", it is possible, by setting the Chain Flag to 1, the word count to 0, 
and the Refill Addreos t o  t h e  location of thio Control Word, to get into an 
endlere loop which the program cannot interrupt. I regret to have been the 
one to suggest the prorent interpretation, but we did not anticipate this parti-, 
cular difficulty. Since we very much want to avoid having program debugging 
interfere with other program$ running rpimultaneously, we feel we must cor-
rect the situation. As we agreed, the best technique ~aeernet o  be t o  go back 
to the old interpretation of zero word count as 218. 

The recond change concerns the ability to use units which cannot stop imme- 
diately on command. This type of operation has not been coneidered before, 
but it becomes important if we want to use the Small Document Reader, paper 
tape readers, e tc , ,  at the top speed of which they are capable. 

We w i l l  change the programmer's manual accordingly on the assumption that 
the Exchange wil l  be modified ~ o m etime before it  getla into production. 
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